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It will take more than a stopper in Lake Okeechobee to keep excessive  
amounts of water from flowing down the Caloosahatchee River. 
 
When heavy rains fall over the river's massive basin, high storm waters  
flood the estuary. The U.S. Army Corps of Engineers is looking into a  
local suggestion that would help regulate the damaging storm water. 
 
The idea is to build a fourth lock in the river to control water  
levels, said Dennis Duke, program manager for the Army Corps  
Comprehensive Everglades Restoration Project. 
 
During periods of heavy rainfall, the lock could divide the river's  
water level by keeping high levels upstream and lower levels down  
stream, Duke said. 
 
"It has been suggested and we are taking a cursory look at it right now  
to see if it has any merit," Duke said. 
 
The new structure would be expensive to build, Duke said, though he's  
not sure how much it would cost. 
 
The suggestion is to build the dike in conjunction with the new  
reservoir the Army Corps is building in Hendry County to hold some of  
the damaging releases from Lake Okeechobee. 
 
Any structure that could keep the heaviest flows from reaching the  
estuary would be helpful, said Kurt Harclerode, operations manager for  
Lee County Natural Resources. 
 
Local residents are quick to blame the lake for heavy doses of  
freshwater that flood the estuary, killing seagrass, spawning algae  
blooms and destroying water clarity. 
 
"When high discharges were coming into the river and estuary over the  
last couple of weeks, a lot of people pointed their fingers at Lake  
Okeechobee," Harclerode said. "But there was nothing coming from Lake  
Okeechobee. It was all basin runoff." 
 
That is not always the case, he said. 
 
Usually during the wet season, the lake is full and heavy rains cause  
the Army Corps to open the flood gates. 
 
On average, about 50 percent of the water that travels down the  
Caloosahatchee River comes from the river basin and the other 50  
percent comes from Lake Okeechobee, Harclerode said. 
 
"When we have high lake releases, we generally get high basin  
discharges," he said. "You're already getting beat up and then you take  



more from the lake. At times we're getting everyone's runoff from 
Orlando down." 
 
 


